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2021-2022 Officers  

Linda Michalek,  

  President 

Sherrie Chrysler, VP 

Al Holmes, Treasurer  

Renea Callery, 

  Secretary  

Don Killion,  

  Asst. Secretary  

Roger Frank, Imm.  

  Past President  

 

Board of Directors  

2020-2022  

Warren Hartley  

Jim Rugenski  

Brad Schoolmaster 

 

2021-2023  
Skip Armstrong 

Renan Ludscher 

Don Killion 

 

    HAPPY August BIRTHDAYS 

    5 Jim Stanish  

    5    Sherrie Chrysler 

    21 Tim Ford 

 

 

      KIWANIS August ANNIVERSARIES 

 3 Ray Scoboria  45 Years 

 17 Bob Curran  39 Years 

 1 John McFadden 22 Years 

 24 Sherrie Chrysler 18 Years 
 

 

   RSVP  Yes or Unable to attend! 

 

The Following sign-up sheets will be at 

the Picnic.  All summer meeting Hosts 

appreciate an RSVP. Call/TEXT 313-460-4171) 

 

August 16 
Official KIWANIS PICNIC 

Ford Field, LARGE Shelter.  

Grillmaster  Leon will be on the job.  Pot 

Luck for the rest of us:  

 A-N – side dish 

 P-Z Dessert 

August 23 
The New Place Lounge – 

Support our local businesses 

August 30 
Pam Carstea‟s home (next to TPC) 

8 Woodbury Lane. 

Bring a chair – backyard patio.  

September 3 
Sue Cleereman‟s Home  

35450 Ash Road, New Boston 

Bring a chair 

 

 Since 1952, Penrickton has met the 

needs of visually impaired children in the 

Metro Detroit area.  They have evolved 

into a state-of-the-art residential program 

for blind children thru age 12, having an 

additional disability.  Skip Armstrong 

has been a long-time Board member and 

is as passionate as Kurt when it comes to 

talking about Penrickton; it is truly a very 

special place!  Thank you Skip for 

arranging our evening.   Enjoy the pictures 

later in this newsletter.   
 Hungry Howie‟s Pizza, salad and 

breadsticks along with a private Tour of 

Penrickton was on the menu for this 

Kiwanis meeting.   Bartz Bakery dessert 

did not disappoint either!   A HUGE thank 

you to Danielle & Leon Bergeron for the 

Hungry Howie spread and Al Holmes for 

the awesome Bartz Kiwanis cake.   

Kurt Sebaly, Executive Director at 

Penrickton and Pres. Linda 

                     8-9-2022 

KIWANIS PICNIC HAS A BIG CHANGE NEXT WEEK 
– and I have no doubt we can adjust! 
   The Park Manager has personally called and asked if we could 

switch to the LARGE SHELTER.  Of course, the GATE at the top 

of the hill will be open and we can drive right to the shelter.  For 

those loading and unloading, we can drive up to the shelter just like 

we do at the small one.  The distance from your car to the shelter is 

probably shorter.   Entrance to the Large Shelter is on Cherry Hill, 

top of the Hill.   The restrooms are not as convenient but they are 

close by and newly renovated.   

   Legally, we don‟t have to move, but the “Dearborn Specials” were 

under the assumption they had the small shelter on the same day 

and it‟s been on their calendar which has been widely distributed to 

250+ disabled adults and caregivers in our Community!   

Pam C. announces 

August Birthdays 

& Anniversaries.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 SUMMER SCHEDULE is in progress!!!     
Most events are “SIGN-UP”.  Hosts give the “Kitchen” our attendance 3 days before! 

Still need a Reservation?    Call/Text Peggie.  (313) 460-4171 
 July 19  Antonio‟s – Ford Rd., Drbn Heights  (FINAL Count:  31) 

 July 26  Dearborn Historical Museum –   (FINAL Count:  25) 

 Aug 2  BOARD MEETING at Park Place (FINAL Count:  18)   

 Aug 5   Homecoming Elderfest BINGO – Kiwanis volunteers!   

 Aug 9  Penrickton Center Dinner & Tour (FINAL Count:  20)  

 Aug 16 Kiwanis PICNIC at Ford Field, LARGE Shelter   5:30-8:00  

   Pot Luck -  A-M Side Dish or Appetizer   N-Z Dessert  
 Aug 23 The NEW PLACE LOUNGE, 22723 Michigan Ave. (near ACE) 

   Great Bar Burgers or Chicken Sandwich (w/fries)  5:30-7:30 

   Host:  Ray Scoboria (making corn-on-the-cob and brownies too) 

 Aug 23 8 Woodbury St., Dearborn (next to TPC) Host:  Pam Carstea 

 Sept. 3 It’s a Saturday afternoon – 35450 Ash Road, New Boston.  

   Hosts:  Sue Cleereman & Joel Ray.   Car Pool is good! 

   2:30-5:30-ish.  

Ray had $$ for granddaughter attending Toronto University in the Fall. 

Al fined Renea for having marijuana leaves on her pants.  

Renea fined Gene Smith (and Sue) for missing Penrickton next week knowing they would  

truly enjoy the tour.  (Smith‟s are heading for a 2-week Family Vacation Up North – no stopping them from grandkids! 

Sheriff Sue Cleereman fined anybody who did not vote today (Aug. 2) in their local primaries. 

Pat R. had very $$ for her 55 year old nephew who died in surgery during a relatively common 

procedure.   

Skip A. announced the upcoming Penrickton dinner on August 9; don‟t miss all the new remodeling.  In 

addition, he reached out to all our Kiwanis members (and friends of Kiwanis) to put forth names for our 

KiwaniTalk cable program.  We all know interesting people or upcoming events that could benefit from 

some excellent advertisement  -- get the names to Skip.  It‟s up to all of us to keep KiwaniTalk essential.  

 

 

THE SOUTHEAST MI YOUNG PROFESSIONALS (previously “Dearborn „DYP‟) 

has CLOSED ITS DOORS! 

 

NOTE FROM PRESIDENT AMANDA:  Our club started April of 2018 and chartered in August of 2018. Since 

then, we have completed over 900 service hours! We have loved working with Zaman, Gleaners, World Medical 

Relief, Ronald McDonald House, Arts and Scraps, Keeping Growing Detroit, and so many other amazing 

organizations in Metro Detroit. Over the last few years we have adopted 7 families during the holidays and raised 

nearly $4,000 to buy them gifts! During the pandemic, we made PPE, raised funds to purchase treats for Healthcare 

heroes, and collected two cars full of supplies for Midland. We also raised nearly $4,000 for the Walk to End 

Alzheimer's! 

 Each month our goal is to do 3 hours of service, 2 hours of socializing and only 1 hour for a club meeting. 

 

NOTE FROM ERIN LIN on FB:  I am so sad that our adventures with the Southeast YP Kiwanis Club 

(previously Dearborn YP) has come to an end. While our club has only been around for 4 years, we have made such 

an impact in the community! But the pandemic really hit us hard. 

I was very hesitant to start this club 4 years ago, but I am so happy that I did. I am so grateful for the opportunity to 

volunteer with this group. Thank you to all who joined us, volunteered with us, and supported us  

 



KIWANIS VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 ELDERFEST BINGO was held the first day of 

Homecoming in the Civic Center DOME.  Five Kiwanis 

members were there to assist, handing out BINGO prizes.   

 Our very own VP Sherrie Chrysler was the 

BINGO caller, thank you so much for that, Sherrie.  The 

BINGO helpers were from L:   Marge Bryer, Mayor 

Hammoud, President Linda, Assistant Secretary Don 

Killion, Bob Bryer and VP Sherrie.   Thank you for your 

service!!!   (A big thank you to Marge Bryer for the photos!) 

BINGO at HUBBARD MANOR 

 (Monthly, Sept. thru April) 

When:  3
rd

 Tuesday, after Kiwanis Mtg 

Time:  8:00-9:00 

STARTS:  Sept. 20 

We Do Not play,  

we love to PAY the Winners   

 

 

 

August 5, 2022 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

8-9-2022 

PENRICKTON – Twenty 

Dearborn Kiwanis Club 

members were treated to 

dinner and a private Tour. 

 

Kiwanian and 
Penrickton board 
member  
Skip Armstrong 
with Kurt Sebaly, 
Executive Director 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DHS Volunteers:  Ayah Omar, President Katia Deebajah, 
Nadine Khalil and Bulletin Editor Ali Khanafer, and  
Of Course, Kiwanian Ray Scoboria.     7-7-2022 
 

 

TREASURER Al’s Report  

 

 

 

Aug 2 – Park Place – Board mtg 

18 members 

50/50 – Sue S. 

ACE:    John McF & Ray S. ignored the ACE  

 

Aug 9  - Penrickton 

20 members contributed to a $400 Donation to 

Penrickton thanks to the generosity of our 

hosts:   

 Leon & Danielle Bergeron 

 Al Holmes 

 Skip Armstrong.   

 

(The HOSTS requested no reimbursement  for  

Hungry Howie‟s pizza,  salad, breadsticks, 

dessert or drinks.) 

 

 

 

Skip announced we had two great episodes in July.  

We’ve got the August schedule started. 

Always looking for guests & good  stories!     

August 4th 

4:30 – Gilda’s Club  

5:15 – Tim Kirchmer – Sports World 

6:00   - Wendy Baggett – Dearborn Symphony 

The County provides surplus food to residents through local 

city programs that set up distribution sites once every month.  

Dearborn depends on volunteers to help package family-size 

portions from the stacks of canned goods and dry goods 

delivered. The Dearborn High Key Club has been packaging 

(and distributing on the following Monday) for the past 10-12 

years, during school and through the summer.   Summer is 

harder to get commitments, but here they are on July 7 with 

an adult volunteer who should look familiar to you.  Thank 

you Ray Scoboria for your continuous volunteer service! 

 

August 12-13, 2022 

Michigan District of Key Club 

Summer Board Meeting 
Held in Mason, MI at the  

Michigan District of Kiwanis Headquarters 

District Governor for the 2022-23 

Marwa Abdel-Hak (Crestwood HS) 

along with her Board members 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Renea Callery – Key Club Advisor 
 



 

 

  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Writer 

  Peggie  Pedenelli 
2022 Homecoming!  Me 

cleaning up after the ALL-

STARS event - explains my 

absence at Elderfest Bingo! 
        

 

KIWANIS PICNIC – Ford Field  

Tuesday, August 16 – 5:30 – 8:00 

 

1. Al Holmes  +1 

2. Renea Callery +1 

3. Peggie Pedenelli +1 

4. Richard Nettlow 

5. Linda Michalek 

6. Bob Bryer  +1 

7. Sue Cleereman +1 

8. Sherrie Chrysler 

9. John Matthews +1 

10. Don Killion  +3 

11. Leon Bergeron (Cook)   

12. Ray Scoboria 

13. John McFadden +1 

14. Pam Carstea 

15. Pat Richardson 

16. Jim Rugenski +1 

17. Ramana Roberson 

18.  Rosa Scaramucci 

19.  Laurine Griffin 

20.  Scott Murdoch (maybe) 

21.  Kristen Boguslaski 

RSVP‟S – not able to make it! 

Michelle M. & Robert M. 

Gene & Sue S. 

Dan G. 

Margy V. 

Roger F. 

  

2021 Picnic 

 

Jim Rugenski 

validating the 

amazing food 

provided by 

many  

Incredible  

Kiwanians at  

last year‟s picnic! 

 

The KIWANIS ANNUAL PICNIC is 

next on our Summer Tour.   Don‟t miss it!  

Tuesday, August 16.  Leon will be grilling 

35 marinated boneless chicken thighs and 

36 Johnsonville Stadium Brats. 

Plenty of drinks in coolers.   

Our Hosts:  Peggie P, Renea C. &  Leon B. 

See last page for more Picnic INFO 

Last Name A-M – Bring a side dish 

Last Name N-Z – Bring a dessert 

  

IDEAS FOR POT-LUCK PICNIC: 

Lots of different kinds of salads & sides to choose 

from:  corn casserole, taco salad, salad-salad, fruit 

salad, any appetizer, etc.   It‟s all good! 

Baked Beans will be there along with Potato Salad 

and I‟m pretty sure the deviled eggs will be there, 

too! 

ANY KIND OF DESSERT IS OKAY WITH 

EVERYONE! 

 
 

Ms. Fatme Berry  
 

DHS Key Club 

Faculty Advisor  

2022 Homecoming! 

Volunteering with 

the ALL-STARS  

        


